
The Sea Ranch Association

975 Annapolis Road
P.O. Box 16
The Sea Ranch, CA 95497-0016

Design, Compliance &
Environmental Management

tel: 707-785-2316
fax: 707-785-3555

December15,2004

Mr. Dominic Gregorio
Division of Water Quality
Ocean Standards Unit
State Water Resources Control Board
PO Box 100
Sacramento CA 95812-0100

Re: Discharge into Del Mar Landing Ecological Reserve

Dear Mr. Gregorio:

Thank you for your letter of October 18, 2004 regarding discharge of storm water into the Del
Mar Landing Ecological Reserve. The Sea Ranch Association wishes to pursue an exception to
the requirement to cease discharging storm water into the reserve.

The residential tract immediately adjacent to the Del Mar Reserve is known as Unit 35C, with a
portion later developed as Unit 35E. Unit 35C and relevant infrastructure improvement plans
were approved by the County of Sonoma in the latter part of 1972. More than half the acreage
within Unit 35C is common area, maintained in a natural state (mostly coastal prairie) by The
Sea Ranch Association. A common area buffer of 100 to 150 feet extends along the entire
length of Unit 35C's boundary with the Del Mar reserve, separating any developed private lots
from the reserve. One 18" CMP and one 15" Ci\iiP pruvide drainage frorn roads within Unit 35C
and debouche on the common area bluff face above the mean high tide line, the boundary of
the reserve. The length of The Sea Ranch Association's boundary with the reserve is roughly
2,300 feet, with no other drainage improvements other than the two aforementioned lines, which
were approved before creation of the reserve.

The Sea Ranch Association believes that the two relatively small drain pipes along the 2,300
foot length of the preserve will not compromise protection of ocean waters for beneficial uses
and also believes that the public interest is being served in light of Sonoma County's approval of
this infrastructure in 1972. As a result, please advise us as to what steps we will need to
undertake to secure a permanent exception for this minimal discharge.
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Dominic Gregorio
State Water Resources Control Board

Please feel free to contact me at (707) 785-2316 if you have any questions

Sincerely,

FOR THE SEA RANCH ASSOCIATION
'1

Bill Wiemeyer
Director of Compliance Environmental Management
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cc: Jim Carruthers, Community Manager
The Sea Ranch Association
PO Box 16
The Sea Ranch CA 95497-0016

Ms. Catherine Kuhlman, Executive Officer
North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board
5550 Skylane Boulevard, Suite A
Santa Rosa CA 95402

Marti Campbell, Chair
The Sea Ranch Association
PO Box 16
The Sea Ranch CA 95497-0016

Chairman l\Jiil~e Reiliy
Sonoma County Board of Supervisors
575 Administration Drive, Room 100A
Santa Rosa CA 95403-2887

Dan Taaffe, Advisory Counsel
Weatherford & Taaffe LLP
255 California Street 10th Floor
San Francisco CA 94111-4916


